
THE PALIN INDUSTRY
I was one of the first to note that Palin’s

actions suggested she was running for President
in 2012 rather than VP in 2008. But that doesn’t
mean I think she’d be successful. Here are my
thoughts why I’m not all that worried about a
Palin juggernaut in 2012.

I understand why the right has seized on Palin
with such enthusiasm. They were successful with
Bush because he allowed them to unify
ideologically contradictory stances. Neocon
imperialism and its associated crony defense
capitalism is not a fiscally conservative
position. Moreover, the promise of Compassionate
Conservatism could only appease the charitable
instincts of a lot of Conservative Christians so
long. Mostly, though, Bush was only able to
sustain these irreconcilable positions for five
years or so by being an empty cipher–appealing
to Neocons, fiscal conservatives, and Christian
Conservatives–with the force of personality,
thereby hiding the reality that at least one of
those three groups (as it happened, fiscal
conservatives and to a lesser degree, Christian
Conservatives) would be ignored.

Palin is similar, only with her, the Republicans
get to further obscure the emptiness of her
positions with sex appeal. All the calls on
Palin to lead the Republicans out of the
apparent disaster they’re about to undergo are
premised on the hope that she can wink and
demagogue her way out of the contradictions to
the claims they make.

But such hopes for Palin’s leadership are most
likely to fail.

To understand why, consider first of all the two
people who, in 2004, seemed poised to inherit
George Bush’s mantle: Bill Frist and George
Allen. Because you can no longer hide
corruption, incompetence, and ugly racism, they
were completely forgotten long before the
primaries started. Conditions suggest that
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Palin’s going to meet a similar–if not
worse–fate. 

That’s true, first of all, because the exposure
of the campaign will bring some unanticipated
setbacks to her. The Alaska legislature, for
example, will return to consider what to do
about the legislative finding that Palin abused
her power. Significantly, they may well do so
after she loses badly and after Republicans lose
a long-held Republican Senate seat to yet more
abuse of power; with each day, the reasons
Alaskan Republicans would want to protect Palin
grow weaker. Then there’s the Personnel Board
investigation, that looks like it will be way
more serious–and critical–than Palin ever
planned it would be. Just as potentially
damaging to Palin, there are the other abuses of
power: the free trips for her kids and the per
diems which will be investigated and may well be
taxed if not elevated into even bigger ethics
problems. Just as likely, Palin may be taxed for
her use of the $150,000 wardrobe. (Imagine Palin
getting a $30,000 tax bill as her reward for
running for VP!) The Palins are likely to be the
target of a suit by Mike Wooten’s union if not
Wooten himself and I wouldn’t be surprised if
Wooten sought custody of his kids.  And then
there’s the possibility that further
investigation of their house will reveal it was
a big scam Sarah pulled on the city of Wasilla,
or that the emails she has stalled on releasing
will include other shockers. In short, Sarah has
merely succeeded in postponing most of the
repercussions that will come from the increased
scrutiny until after the election–and it is by
no means clear that she will escape unharmed. At
the very least, her claim to be a reformer in
Alaska won’t fare well.

Then there’s the fact that she’s got at least
two more years as governor before 2012–and there
is no evidence that she is any more competent at
governing than George Bush. So long as oil
prices remain where they are, she’s going to
have a difficult time meeting the increased
needs of an inflation-wracked Alaska. She almost
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certainly will continue to break her promises on
spending cuts. And the only way she will be able
to deliver on her thus far premature promise of
a natural gas pipeline project is if she gets
cozy with the oil companies she likes to claim
she has taken on. So the three claims on which
she ran this time–that she was a fiscal
conservative, that she had taken on the oil
companies and succeeded in "building" a
pipeline, and that she is a reformer–will no
longer be operative in 2012.

Finally, there’s the fact that she is unliked by
a majority of the country. Her favorability
ratings are negative in most polls. She was
persistently accused–even by the media–of being
a shameless liar. And with WardrobeGate and
YouTubes of her appearances, she is a national
laughingstock. Sure, Republicans might ignore
her unpopularity. The Neocons and Christianist
Industry leaders who would like to make a
project of her may convince the party to embrace
her anyway (indeed, that seems to be the goal of
the post-election frenzy they’ve got planned).
But they’re fighting an up-hill battle because
he brand is already ruined. I hope they spend a
lot of energy investing in that brand rather
than focusing on–say–Bobby Jindal or Charlie
Crist. But I suspect they’re committed to doing
so because she excites them sexually, and not
out of any rational assessment of whether she’s
the person to lead the party out of minority
status. 

So, in spite of all the frenzy surrounding Sarah
right now, I doubt she’ll be leading the party
in four years. I’ll do a follow-up on where I
think they’ll end up going. But for now, at
least, Palin’s concerns have to be on the
immediate future, not four years from now.
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